[sent to Pennsylvania Historical & Museum Commission]

Mr. McLearen,

Thank you for recommending "no ground-disturding activities on the
[SugarHouse] site other than those related to archeology until the
106 process is over."

On December 12 I notified A. D. Marble of the possibility of finding
British Redoubt #1 on the SugarHouse site. For weeks, the 
"professionals" under contract or supervising this process have
ignored my emails and the evidence which I and others have researched and loaded to the webpage at http://www.workshopoftheworld.com/
kensington/point_archeology.html . Every item was cited and
referenced in a scholarly fashion. I even highlighted where to look
for the best evidence (presented below).

I was appalled when a "site grading permit" was issued last week.
Site grading could have removed all evidence of this British Redoubt
#1 before the meeting on Jan 18 about the 106 process. As I have
stated repeatedly to others, including James Boyer, "How can A.D.
Marble find Native American artifacts on the SugarHouse site but find
nothing from British Redoubt No. 1? Because they aren't looking for it."

Others have shown more interest, including Dan Rubin who wrote an 
article in today's Inquirer "Found! Ancient relic of an occupied
Phila." http://www.philly.com/philly/columnists/
20080110_Daniel_Rubin___Found__Ancient_relic_of_an_occupied_Phila_.html 

As I have stated since mid December, finding Reboubt No. 1 would
reveal 18th century British military engineering, so admired by Major
General Charles Lee of the Continental Army in America, who had
bitterly complained of the incompetence of American engineers, 
remarking that "we had not an officer who knew the difference between a chevaux-de-frise and a cabbage garden."

The "officers" and engineers of today seem no better. This survey of
British Redoubt No. 1, done just one month after the British left in 
June 1778, shows 153 Chevaux de Frises. Redoubt No. 1 was surveyed so expertly by Lewis Nicola for one reason, he wanted to learn from the British Engineers. Nicola's original survey survives in spectacular condition and reveals the exact locations and construction details of this entire line of defenses. Our voluntary corps of researchers, led by Dr. Robert Selig and myself, has already assembled over 250 factual historical items about British Redoubt No. 1 including maps, surveys, images and narratives. From these and our on-going research, we can learn from and celebrate this oft-forgotten 10 months of American history.

Thank you for stopping the site-grading. We look forward to 
collaborating with you to reveal this buried treasure.

- Torben Jenk
(215) 739-6061






